To: The Cape Elizabeth Town Council 

From: Michael K. McGovern

Re: Municipal Infrastructure Stewardship Plan FY 2011-2021

Date: December 1, 2009

This document is a successor document to what has been known as our capital improvement plan.  Reflecting the current economy, it  includes plans only for replacing current equipment and for maintenance of our roadway, drainage and building infrastructure.  
· The total proposed for the 10 year period is $15,173,000
· $9.6 million is proposed to be funded with annual appropriations increasing from FY 2010’s $400,000 to $450,000 in FY 2011 and an increase of $100,000 each year thereafter. 
· $2.5 million is proposed to be funded through bonded indebtedness in FY 2016. 

· $350,000 is proposed to be funded for new rescue units through the rescue fund.

· $250,000 is proposed to be funded through the FY 2008 bond. 

· $96,000 is for replacement mowers proposed to be funded through the Fort Williams Park Fund.

· $2,379,500  is not funded and reductions will need to be made or other revenue sources obtained. 

Every piece of major equipment is listed and currently has a replacement cost of $7.365 million of which $5,153,000 is due to be replaced in the next ten years. 

The Town of Cape Elizabeth has 67.73 miles of roadway and assuming each road receives a pavement overlay every 17 years, it is necessary to invest an average of $437,000 each year.  This is at $88,000 per mile for all roads except for Route 77 which is @ $200,000 per mile. 
Roadway and drainage projects are also needed that go well beyond a regular maintenance overlay. A narrative is included explaining these projects. The total proposed to be spent is $2.75 million. 

The municipal buildings have a building value of $20,091,000.  While most property managers would indicate that a 2% allowance should be made each year for repairs and maintenance, this plan contains just 1% or $200,000 per year. 
No assumptions are made for inflation.  Funds are not included for a major project at the Thomas Memorial Library, for addressing proposals from the alternative energy committee, for work to replace the Cape Cottage Fire Station, for the Shore Road Pathway nor for any other project other than fairly routine road and drainage work. 
This report shows that maintaining our current infrastructure will be challenging in the years ahead.  Next year alone, our capital needs are $1.4 million more than the amount provided in the current budget.  Significant changes will need to be made to find a way forward. 

I look forward to working with the Town Council, citizens and staff in reviewing priorities for the coming decade. 

